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November 11, 2024       MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING 
 
The November monthly meeting of the Bloomfield Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:11 pm with the pledge 
of allegiance to the flag. Those in attendance were: 
 
SUPERVISORS:                  Andy Mason, Bill Croker and Stanley Shreve 
SECRETARY:                       Karen Brozell 
ZONING OFFICER:     Rick Makohus 
SOLICITOR:                           
CITIZENS:  14 
                          
MEETING MINUTES: 
Motion to approve October 28, 2024 monthly business meeting minutes was made by Supervisor Croker, seconded by 
Supervisor Shreve.  With all Supervisors voting yes, motion carried. 
 
GENERAL FUND BILL LIST HAVING A TOTAL OF $26,383.47:  
Motion to pay the general fund bills was made by Supervisor Mason, seconded by Supervisor Shreve.  With all 
Supervisors voting yes, motion carried.   
 
TREASURERS REPORT:   
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented was made by Supervisor Croker, seconded by Supervisor Mason.  
With all Supervisors voting yes, motion carried.  
 
****Note:  No state fund bill list for November 2024.*** 
 
CURRENT BUSINESS: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Discussions: 
 
Motion to adopt Resolutions 2024-11-11-1,2,3,4,5, & 6 providing authorization to submit DCED application(s) in 
applying for the Local Share Account (LSA) grant(s) was made by Supervisor Croker, seconded by Supervisor Mason.  
With all Supervisors voting yes, motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Denny Sabot commended the road crew on the repairs done on the Maple Street Bridge, cold patch on each side of 
bridge and fixed potholes on Lakeview.  Thank you! 
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Sam Knight addressed the Supervisors again regarding requesting prohibiting of brake retarding and/or noise limitations 
on Riceville Road.  The Supervisors suggested to Mr. Knight, that since Riceville Road is a state road, to go to his 
neighbors for a collaboration of complaints to take to PennDOT.  It was also suggested that Mr. Knight address PA State 
Representative directly about his concerns. 
 
Supervisor Croker stated that the township needs a volunteer to fill the EMC (Emergency Management Coordinator) 
position.  All applicants would be accepted and reviewed. 
 
REPORTS: 
 
***FIRE DEPT*** 
No one present to report. 
 
***PLANNING COMMISSION*** 
No meeting per Bill Easterlin.  
 
***LAKE AUTHORITY*** 
No one present to report. 
 
***REC. BOARD*** 
No one present to report. 
 
***ZONING HEARING BOARD*** 
No one present to report. 
 
***SEWAGE AUTHORITY*** 
Rich Chavlovich reports nothing new with the Sewage Authority at this time.  
 
***ZONING/CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER*** 
Rick Makohus reported that a demolition permit was issued to PennDOT for the prior Swisshelm property for the 
reconstruction of the intersection of Route 8 and Route 77.  Also, a Chapter 102 permit was also issued to PennDOT to 
dump construction materials on Mr. Nagy’s property. 
 
***ROAD MAINTENANCE*** 
Supervisor Shreve stated that the Road Crew is preparing for winter; maintainer has been used on roads; winter chains 
on tires; cleaning the sweeper truck, etc. 
 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:31pm was made by Supervisor Mason, seconded 
by Supervisor Croker.  With all Supervisors voting yes, motion carried.  
 
The next meeting of the Bloomfield Township Supervisors will be held Monday, December 9, 2024, at 7:00pm at the 
township building social hall.   
 
**PLEASE NOTE:  PRIOR TO EVERY SUPERVISOR’S VOTE, THE OPPORTUNITY FOR “DISCUSSION” INCLUDES ANY MEETING 
ATTENDEE’S COMMENTS.  PLEASE DO NOT HESITATE TO ALERT THE BOARD THAT YOU WISH TO COMMENT, EVEN IF THEY INITALLY 
DO NOT RECOGNIZE YOU.** 
 

**Please note:  Bloomfield Township now has a website where information can be found regarding meeting 
documents, boards, committees and authorities, businesses, etc. at www.bloomfieldtwppa.com.  Please peruse the 
site and contact us with input and/or suggestions.** 
 
 

Karen Brozell, Secretary/Treasurer 
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